We have been advised that Affirmation, a support group for those who feel samesex attraction, will hold a conference at the University of Utah September 12-14, 2014. Information about the conference, including specifically an invitation to

priesthood and auxiliary leaders to attend a session for them on Saturday, September 13, may have been sent by email to some priesthood leaders in Utah. Affirmation is an independent organization that is not endorsed by the Church.

If you are asked for information about Affirmation or about the conference, please inform the leaders who inquire that neither Affirmation nor this conference are endorsed by the Church.

We do not presently ask that you make any other effort to inform leaders about this response to the invitation that they may have received.

Thank you for your faithful service,

L. Whitney Clayton

Dear Brethren,